April 12, 2021
The City Council met in the Evansville Senior Center on April 12, 2021 with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Julie Aasness and Deb Berry and the following absent: Cal Lundeen

Others Present: Don Peschel-School, Dean Birkeland-Carlson SV, Tyler Anderson, Brian Perleberg, Richard Novotny, Mike Thang, Dave Bedore, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Acting Mayor Steffenson.  

A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve the April 12th agenda. 

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve the March 8th Council Minutes.
The Fire Department received a REA grant to put towards turnout gear.

The new helmets are here and the rest of the gear should be here in the next couple of months. 

Tyler will meet with the Historical Foundation about possibly a grant to help pay for the gear.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve Mike Wussow to join the Fire Department contingent the Fire Department’s approval.

Dean presented the 2020 audit and the City got a clean audit which is very good.  The findings were segregation of duties and preparations of financial statements.  They had no difficulties performing the audit.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to transfer $30,116.55 from the General Fund to the Fire Fund due to COVID expenses.
The Board of Review is April 20th at 1 PM at City Hall.

The Dog and Cat clinic is May 6th from 4-6 PM at City Hall.


A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Berry and carried to join in with Brandon City on a Joint Clean up Event on May 15th from 8-noon at Veterans Park in Brandon.  Permits for items that need to be paid for can be obtained at City Hall.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Berry and carried to have a Community Meeting on Thursday, May 20th at 7 PM in the gym for community input on the community center.  If the 20th doesn’t work then the 19th.  
A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Shores and carried to go with the quote from HPS for a porta potty in the park and trail shelter.

A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the street sweeping quote from APC to sweep the streets for 2021.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Berry and carried to look for a plow truck up to $67,000 to hold until final approval at council meeting.

Brian Perleberg was wondering if he would be able to use the ballfields to apply to host a State Baseball tournament.  The Council is ok with it so he will put Evansville in the hat as an option to host.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve a structure permit from Tim Fenlason to build a canopy for an outside work area as long as setbacks are met.  It is parcel 72-0255-000.
A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the LG240B for the Evansville Education Foundation to conduct Bingo on July 3rd.

A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve a 2-year contact with Palmer Creations for website maintenance.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Shores and carried to allow Diana to go to the Clerks conference.

The Council decided to open City Hall to the public again.

Jerry is working on discharging the ponds.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to continue with the extension of Rodney’s hours till the 15th of June.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Shores and carried to give the Community Club $600 to put towards the July celebration.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve the April bills and authorize payment. (List Attached)

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to adjourn the meeting at 9:43 PM.      
Diana K. Olson
April 20, 2021 Board of Review
The City Council met at City Hall on April 20, 2021 for the Board of Review with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Cal Lundeen, Julie Aasness and Deb Berry and the following absent: NONE
Others Present: Stacy Honkomp & David McNutt--Douglas County Assessor and Diana K. Olson

The Board of Review was called to order at 1 PM by Mayor Lundeen.

There were no appointments.

Stacy will be coming this year to do inspections on all parcels.  She went over the sales sheets for commercial and residential.  The houses are selling for more then the market value so there was an increase in values.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Shores and carried to adjourn the meeting at 1:27 PM.

Diana K. Olson
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